DELAWARE WOMEN’S GOLF ASSOCIATION
BOARD MEETING HELD ON
FEBRUARY 12, 2021
The Board members of the Delaware Women’s Golf Association held its meeting via Zoom on Friday, February 12, 2021, beginning at 2:00 p.m.  Present were Debbie Grant, Pat Carlson, Susie MacNab, Sue Bardsley, Ronnie Dannerhoj, Mary Ann Veitch, and Linda Knorr-Sullivan.
Meeting Minutes.  The minutes of the Board meeting held on January 14, 2021 were approved as previously distributed.
Financials.  Pat Carlson reviewed the 2020 year-end Treasurer Report and Statement of Financial Condition.  A discussion ensued relating to club members that have not provided an Open Day schedule for 2021.  Susie indicated she would reach out to Jinx Steele relating to the commitment for Open Days from Back Creek and to Mary Reinhardt on behalf of Fieldstone.  Susie will also pursue the same with Rock Manor.
Tournaments.  Mary Ann reported that her tournament work is on schedule and she is finalizing details.  Dates for the Amateur Championship to be held at Rock Manor were confirmed for July 12 and 13, 2021.  We now have confirmed dates for all our 2021 tournaments.  A discussion ensured about the cost of the two-day tournament of the Bash to the Beach, which has increased from $140 in 2019 to $162 for 2021.  After review, it was decided that the DWGA would subsidize $12 per member for the cost of this two-day tournament.  
Mary Ann suggested we might consider donating half of the proceeds collected from the Bash to the Beach 50-50’s and potentially other fund-raising initiatives to the Food Bank of Delaware, or another charity.  She will pursue options with car dealerships to add to a tournament prize for a hole-in-one.
Clinics.  Although previously the Board suggested we may not offer clinics this season, Debbie reported that she had a conversation with Becky Dengler, who offered to secure Dr. Debbie Crew to do a Mental Game of Golf Zoom clinic for us.  Becky also is willing to provide any clinic our group would like to offer to members.  The Board agreed that both ideas were worth further pursuing, and Debbie will follow up with Becky.
Membership Renewal/Signup.  Ronnie reported that membership renewal for board members will open on February 15, one day before it opens to all members, so that the zero-payment functionality can be tested.  Debbie reported that an initial blast to current members to renew for 2021 will be sent out as soon as possible after our Board meeting.  Ronnie Dannerhoj confirmed the following dates will be activated on the web site:  
· February 16 – renewals for current and new members 
· February 27 – sign-ups for Opening Meeting on March 27 (Delegates only)
· April 15 – open registrations for season tournaments.  
Delegates.  It was noted that we have very few delegate participations, and some member clubs have no delegate representation.  Debbie indicated she would work on obtaining delegates from member clubs that are not represented and on ways to increase delegate engagement.  The Board reiterated its interest in hosting a golf outing at no cost for delegates at the end of the season.
Opening 2021 Meeting.  It was noted again that the March 27, 2021 Opening Meeting would be held on the patio at Maple Dale Country Club, and invitations would be extended to Delegates only.  Pat Carlson reported that she has secured the Maple Dale venue and the details for the meeting have been completed.  Golf will be an option, weather permitting, and our invitation to the delegates for the meeting will include an option to play golf at the conclusion of the meeting. 
Closing Meeting.  It was decided that our Closing Meeting would be held on Saturday, October 16, 2021 at Maple Dale.  Pat agreed to follow up with Maple Dale to confirm availability and details.
There being no further business, the meeting adjourned at approximately 3:15 p.m.
Respectfully submitted,
Susie MacNab, Secretary
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